	Minutes of a meeting of Bridford Parish Council held at 7,00pm on Monday 1st November 2021 at Bridford Village Hall.  
Present Cllrs J Padgham (Chairman), R Dowding, S Purser, A Lord, E Gallagher, K McCrea, Mrs J P Banks (Clerk) and three members of the public. 

	1
	APOLOGIES – Cnty Cllr Jerry Brook

The Chairman announced the resignation of Cllr Karen Gervers with immediate effect. Karen’s dedication and input to the work of the Parish Council was acknowledged and her offer to continue to oversee the Clothing Bank was gratefully accepted.  

	2
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST - none

	3
	PUBLIC DISCUSSION – a Parishioner voiced concerns about a large tractor which passes his house twice a day at speed and which has damaged a van and collided with his property. It will need to be established who owns / is driving the tractor.  It was suggested that the Highways Officer should be informed and asked about the possibility of a width warning notice by the chapel in respect of the road ahead.
Concerns were also raised about a new field entrance and gate on Pound Lane. Deferred to agenda item 22.

A Parishioner stated that road closure signs do not give enough information about where the actual closed stretch of highway is leaving drivers not knowing if it affects their destination. These road signs are often left in situ for months after the work has been completed.  These issues will be raised with the Highways Officer at the next meeting with the Clerk.

	MATTERS ARISING from previous meeting

	4
	MINUTES – the Parish Council resolved to approve the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 4 October  2021, as a true and accurate record of the meeting

	5
	PLAYPARK - The Chairman gave a resume of action taken with regards to a recent accident at the Play Park.  The insurance company has been made aware although it is not likely that a claim will be made.  Advice has been taken from the company which undertakes an annual RoSPA safety check of the Play Park equipment.  The notice on the gate at the entrance to the Play Park states that children must be accompanied by an adult.  No further action to be taken.

Boundaries- the hanging limbs from the tree on the boundary have been removed and made safe. A copy of the TDC lease was circulated to Parish Councillors and a discussion took place with regards to moving forward. It was agreed (with one abstention) that the Parish Council would plant some trees/ shrubs on the Play Park side of the boundary.  The Clerk to enquire about the Woodland Trust’s offer earlier in the year to provide free trees.  It was also brought to the attention of the Parish Council that there is a ladder over the chain link fence on another part of the Play Park boundary which has apparently been there for some considerable time.

	6
	ALLOTMENTS – there are currently two vacant half plots which continue to be advertised.

	7
	BUS SHELTER – the Scouts Group has shown an interest in decorating the bus shelter and will discuss a proposal that they could do some design work in the Spring term and then paint sometime in April - June, when it would be hoped the weather would be better.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

	8
	HIGHWAYS – the Clerk met with Highways Officer to visit and discuss Highways issues within the Parish. 
A request for a ‘no access for HGV’s’ sign at either end of the lane to Westcott from the Moretonhampstead Road to Thorns Cross.  This will not be installed due to costs. To make it enforceable, it would need a traffic order which is extremely costly and could take years
A request for an ‘Access Only’ sign on private land at the entrance to Burnicombe Farm at the owners’ costs.  Highways would have no objections but owner to be advised to check with Dartmoor National Park.

Consequences of putting up a mirror the opposite side of the road at the junction of Neadon Lane and the B3193.  Highways would not object to this as it would be on private land, but the costs would be down to the Parish Council and if there was an accident, the Parish Council and the owners of the land might be liable.

Road subsidence on Neadon Lane outside Longacre – the Highways Officer has been to look at this which they have decided is not subsidence and is not currently a safety issue.

	9
	BRIDFORD WILDLIFE WARDEN – Cllr McCrea has formed, together with two other local residents and registered with Teignbridge, a Bridford Wildlife Warden Group.  The following proposals were agreed by the Parish Council, proposed by Cllr Gallagher and seconded by Cllr Dowding:  i) that the Parish Council should have a statutory duty to preserve wildlife  ii) that Cllr McCrea should take the lead in ecological and climate matters.  The Parish Council will sign up to join the Parish and Town Council Wildlife Network.

	10
	GRASS CUTTING – the Clerk has met with a local contractor to discuss the Parish Council’s requirements in respect of grass cutting for 2022.  Awaiting a quote.  The Parish Council confirmed maintenance to the hedge at the top of Pound Lane requires both the top and the outside to be cut annually.

	11
	MEETINGS ATTENDED /  ONLINE – Cllr McCrea attended a Wild About Teignbridge Ecology webinar 

	12
	DISTRICT COUNCILLORS REPORT 
Again not a lot to report in respect of the Teign Valley and Teignbridge.
Obviously there are issues with Devon County failing to keep drains clear with no regular maintenance.  Also Christow issues with South west water and supply. Consultation about to start re potential renewable energy sites in Teignbridge re solar and wind. Please see website if you wish to comment. Good news on empty homes, the number has been reduced from 735 in 2009 down to a current 305. Changes on the executive with Andrew MacGregor going and as yet no replacement.

	13
	COUNTY COUNCILLORS REPORT – Cnty Cllr not present at the meeting

	DNPA PLANNING FOR DISCUSSION - none

	DNPA PLANNING FOR INFORMATION 

	14
	SEVEN VIEWS, BRIDFORD - Grant of Conditional Planning Permission re proposed revision to window and door arrangements, extended terrace with ramps to allow disabled access and dormers to front and rear (DNPA ref.  0473/21)

	15
	ANY PLANNING DECISION NOTIFICATIONS RECEIVED SINCE PUBLICATION OF THE AGENDA - none

	FINANCE & ACCOUNTS

	16
	ACCOUNT BALANCES 4 October 2021 
Current account

Investment account
	9,176.70

3,769.19

12,945.89


	17
	INCOME
Annual Allotment Rents:  Mrs R J Clark
                                           Mr L Bornemisza

                                           Mr I Lucraft

                                           Ms L Bird

                                           Mr F Leversedge

                                           Mr R Spurr

Allotment Deposit             Ms L Bird

Chilcorn re proceeds of contents of Clothing Bank


	15.00

30.00

45.00

15.00

15.00

15.00
15.00

39.00

189.00

	18
	EXPENDITURE
Mrs J P Banks re Clerk’s salary October 2021
Mrs J P Banks reimburse payment for defibrillator replacement pads

£95.00 + £19 VAT

Playdale Ltd – purchase of replacement parts for Swinging Steps apparatus

1,140 + 228.00 VAT

Mr C Banks re work at Play Park. Labour 331.50.  Materials 29.75+5.95 VAT

                        
	      247.30
114.00
1,368.00

367.20
2096.50

	19
	ACCOUNT BALANCES  4 October 2021 
Current account

Investment account


	7,269.20
3,769.19

11,038.39

	
	Balances include earmarked funds (£651.37):  £135 refundable allotment deposits / £126 Village Garden / £264.76 Clothing Bank  /  £125.61 Play Park 

	
	Cllr Dowding, delegated by the Chairman, confirmed that he had agreed the bank 

reconciliation to the financial records as at 1 November 2021.  The Parish Council resolved 

to approve the accounts and authorise the expenditure.  Proposed by Cllr Purser, seconded 
Cllr Gallagher. 


	OTHER ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION

	20
	PARISH PLAN REVIEW – Parish Councillors to meet on 16th November

	21
	COMPLAINTS RE HEAVY TRUCKS / TRACTORS & TRAILERS – a lengthy discussion took place.  This happens for a couple of days during the year and is much dependant on the weather, getting the grain cut and delivered, sometimes this involves early morning / late night working.  It is part and parcel of living in a farming community.  The Parish Council will contact the farm owners to see if it would be possible to put a notice on social media when late night vehicle movement is likely to take place.

	22
	NEW FIELD GATE AT TOP OF POUND LANE – the Clerk to ascertain if this is a reinstatement of an overgrown existing gateway or if part of the hedge has been removed to make a new entrance to the field which would involve planning permission.

	OTHER ITEMS FOR INFORMATION 
	

	23
	ROAD CLOSURE REMINDER – the B3212 will be closed from 1 – 12 November.

	24
	ENERGY EFFICIENCY WORKSHOP AT DUNSFORD – to be held at Dunsford Village Hall on 25th November at 7.30pm.  Everyone welcome

	25
	HIGHWAYS PARISH & TOWN COUNCIL CONFERENCES 2021 is to be held virtually this year 24/25 November. Town and Parish Councillors invited to attend.

	26
	VILLAGE DEFIBRILLATOR – the defibrillator was put to use recently necessitating the replacement of the pads.  New pads have been purchased by the Parish Council and fitted by one of the Teign Valley First Responders and the machine is now back in use.  It has been suggested that a second defibrillator should be purchased for the lower area of the Parish.  This will be on the agenda for the January meeting.

	27
	LETTER OF THANKS FROM BUCKINGHAM PALACE – the Clerk has received a letter of thanks in response to the Parish Council’s letter of condolence following the death of Prince Philip, Duke of Edinburgh.  A copy has been posted on the notice board.

	28
	ANY ITEMS FOR INFORMATION RECEIVED SINCE PUBLICATION OF THE AGENDA – none

	29
	PUBLIC DISCUSSION – further opportunity for members of the public to comment on any items on the agenda or to bring any other matters to the attention of the Parish Council

	30                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING – Monday 6 December at 7.00pm at the Village Hall.  

	
	…………………………………………Chairman  ………………………………….


